



Friday 22nd December 2023

Dear Parents/Carers,

PE arrangements from January

Following a move around of staff, PE days from January will be as follows:

Year 3-Tuesday and Thursday

Year 4-Tuesday and Friday

Year 5-Wednesday and Friday

Year 6-Monday and Thursday

Parking outside school

When parking, please ensure that you do not park on double yellow lines or immediately outside school. It has been brought to my attention by several Parents/Carers that parking has at times been dangerous. Please help keep all children safe. Thank you in advance for your support with this.

Team Agoge assembly

The owner of a local gym (Danny Turton) led an assembly explaining the amazing opportunities available for children in our area. Mr Turton shared his personal journey which the children loved hearing about. He has kindly offered all Bywell children free access to the gym for several weeks. Please scan this barcode for further information:



Christmas Performances/Carol Concert

It was a privilege to watch every year group performance. We are truly blessed at Bywell with such amazing children that have bundles of confidence. Well done everyone!!

Thank you so much for your generous gifts for our staffroom. Each gift was gratefully received and put to good use-almost immediately! Have a lovely holiday and I look forward to receiving the children on Monday 8^{th} January for an 8:30 am start!

Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year!

Kind Regards

Ms Z Adam

Head Teacher